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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au
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SAC members in the Dookie Hills
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The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

    usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton  3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President
Bruce Gill
5824 2548
tatgills@westnet.com.au
Vice President
Karen Speedy
5825 1785
karenspeedy@iinet.net.au
Secretary
Howard Hanna
5828 9281
howard_hanna@yahoo.com
Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au

(for email distribution to members)

Newsletter Editor
vacant (interim Greg Smith – see contacts below)
Equipment Officer
Richard Graves
5824 2929
richsue@bigpond.com
Publicity Officer
Rach Keen
0400 238276
rach_elkeen@hotmail.com
Calendar Coordinator
Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
Mid-week coordinator
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
dhanna3@bigpond.com
Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
greg.smith@gmwater.com.au
We are still seeking a permanent Newsletter Editor, a good job to brush up on your computer skills and add your own touch. Contact Bruce or Greg if interested.  Phone support available!
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SAC MEMBERSHIP FEES  - from 1 September 2015
Single Club Membership
$35

Family Club Membership
$60  (2 adults and children)
Concession – Single Membership
$30 – Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Concession –  Family Membership
$45 – Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Membership benefits 

Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong Equipment (Melb), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Paddy Pallin, Smitten merino wear Tasmania, Woodslane Walking Guides.
5% on Outdoor Travel tours and all reservations made directly with the office at Bright. Check out their website or join their email newsletter list for tours and current deals: www.outdoortravel.com.au, 1800 331 582 info@outdoortravel.com.au
Discovery Holiday Parks, Cradle Mountain 20% discount off shoulder and low season rates (16 April - 2 December)

Contact Claire on 03 6492 1289, 1800 068 574  www.discoveryholidayparks.com.au
	Full Moon
2016:  24 Jan, 22 Feb, 23 Mar, 22 Apr, 21 May, 20 Jun, 19 Jul, 18 Aug, 16 Sep, 16 Oct 14 Nov, 14 Dec
Source: www.ga.gov.au 


President’s Piece
As I tear myself away from watching the Rio Olympics to write this, I'll call on the idea of the Olympic spirit to urge you, dear member, to think about going for gold (or at least a PB) by putting your hand up for a position on the SAC committee.  Okay, the gold is very (very) metaphorical in this case, but we do have some golden moments of humour and camaraderie in the eight or nine committee meetings we have each year. Nomination forms are included with the newsletter and if you'd like some more information please give me a call. Also, don't forget to pay your membership renewal and come along to the AGM meeting on Tuesday 23rd August at the Mechanics Institute Hall (Shepparton Access) in Wyndham Street.

Looking back at the SAC achievements in 2015-16, again we've seen a year packed with opportunities to get out into great parts of Victoria and beyond. As usual, there have been numerous mid-week walks to places close to home, such as Rushworth, Cosgrove-Dookie, Mooroopna common and some further afield such as the Warby ranges, Winton wetlands and parts of the Strathbogie Ranges.

Overnight camps and walks saw members become wet and cold speleologists at Mt Buffalo, to hot and sweaty explorers trying to find overgrown tracks in the upper King River area.  Wilsons Prom saw the soles of 28 SAC walking boots in February and some wombats saw more of some SAC members that they bargained for!  Walwa and Mt Pine on the Murray River and Mt Wills near Mitta Mitta were early autumn trips to new areas.  Rachel once again ran a number of canoeing expeditions on the Goulburn and Murray rivers, some on fast flowing water and some on gentle currents.

On other notable items from the year, the SAC shed got solar powered lights installed inside and soon after street lights on the outside, as well as a bit of a tidy-up.  We also moved to mostly email newsletter delivery, which I trust is suiting most members OK.

Thank-you to all the committee members for your continued great work making it all happen (and satisfying the administrative, financial and communication needs of the club).  Many thanks also to organisers of trips and writers of trip reports - love your work.

Please get your nominations in for up-coming committee positions and come along to the AGM on the 23rd August to help get the business part of the evening over quickly (nothing heavy to deal with this year!) so we can see some slides and stories from Kakadu and get stuck into some chocolate bickies!

Cheers,
Bruce
Route Planning & Times  (from Walksafe booklet, by VicWalk/BWV)

When planning a route, take the terrain into consideration and estimate the time for completion of each section of the walk.  As a rough guide for the average party allow 1 hour for every:

· 3-4 km on a smooth flat track

· 1-2 km in rough terrain

plus an additional hour for every:

· 500m ascent

· 1000m descent

These times are approximate and need to be modified for fitness, tiredness, pack weight, size and age of party, extreme weather and overgrown or untracked walking. These times do not include rest stops.
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From the July & Aug 2016 BWV News
See them here: http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/what-we-do/publications/newsletters 

Promoting Bushwalking: an update to the ‘marketing plan’ in the context of Bushwalking Victoria.

Issues:

· Aging of club membership. 80+% of club members are aged 55 or older compared to just 32.5% in the broader bushwalking community.

· Less than 0.5% of all Victorian bushwalkers belong to clubs. Overall, club membership is not increasing. Generally clubs are attracting pre-retirement and retired people.

· 50% of people who bushwalk are in the 35-54 age group, but the overwhelming majority are not interested in joining current clubs. 

Goals:

· Increase participation in bushwalking by encouraging more people to walk and to walk more often. Promote bushwalking as an enjoyable, safe and healthy activity. Build an image of bushwalking as a ‘cool’ activity.

Increase membership of bushwalking clubs and individual membership of Bushwalking Victoria. Promote what these organisations have to offer, especially by making better use of social media. 

Regent Honeyeater Planting Weekends 2016
Dates: 13-14 Aug, 27-28 Aug, 10-11 Sep, 24-26 Sep

Location: Lurg Hills near Benalla

Activities: Plant wildlife corridors for endangered birds and animals
Contact: Ray Thomas at ray@regenthoneyeater.org.au or (03) 5761 1515 http://regenthoneyeater.org.au 

Bush Search and Rescue (BSAR) participated in five search and rescue operations and two major training events over the past year, totalling 373 volunteer days from May 2015 to April 2016.  37 new members have joined, with 234 searchers now available for call-outs. See more at bsar.org
Walks Books Bucket List

1001 Walks You Must Experience Before You Die by Barry Stone

The BBC’s Unforgettable Walks to Take Before You Die by Steve Watkins and Clare Jones

Classic Hikes of the World: 23 Breathtaking Treks by Peter Potterfield

Fifty Places to Hike Before You Die: Outdoor Experts Share … compile by Chris Santella
Trek! The Best Trekking in the World by Claes Grundsten
….. Do you have any recommendations?
---oo0oo---
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Calendar of Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Location & details
	Grade

	20 Aug Sat
	Walk
	Mt Macedon bushwalk, option of 10.5km or 18km - some steep sections. Meet 8am
Contact: Rachel  0400 238276
	M?

	23 Aug

Tue
	AGM
	Annual General Meeting. 7.30pm at Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Guest speaker:   Greg & Jill “Walking in Kakadu”
	social

	24 Aug
Wed
	Mid-week walk
	Warby Ranges;  Wenhams?

Contact: Any volunteers?
	M?

	3 Sep

Sat
	Canoe/ Kayak
	Kayak from Seymour to Hughes Creek/Mitchelton Winery area. Some experience necessary as there are some sections where water rushes through bushes and over rocks. 8:30 start, back about 5pm. Kayaks and lifejackets provided. Please contact Rachel on 0400 238276 if interested.
	Medium

	Sun 11th – Fri 16th Sept
	Walks
	Grampians camp & walks

As with previous such camps organised by midweek walkers, participants are to organise their own transport, accommodation and meals. We are recommending participants book with Halls Gap Caravan park.  Ph: 03 53564251, info@hallsgapcaravanpark.com.au http://hallsgapcaravanpark.com.au 

A program of day walks of various lengths and degree of difficulty will be organised for participants to opt in or out of. The goal is to have a series of walks that will enable all participants to join in at their own pace.
Contact:  Dianne Hanna  0437 289281, dhanna3@bigpond.com
	various

	21-25 Sept
School holidays
	Walks
	Another Grampians trip
We are planning a trip to the Grampians, in particular the Victoria Range in the south-west. There are lots of great walks with interesting geological features – The Fortress, caves and gorges. Probably day walks, possibly some off track. Definitely camping.

The suggested dates are the first week of the school holidays but we are flexible. Please let us know if you are interested and whether the dates suit.

Contact:  Jill & Greg  5824 1143
	Medium+

	25 Sep

Sun
	Historic site
	Days Mill open day 10.30am to 1.30pm – Day Rd, off the Murchison-Goulburn Weir Rd

Head along to take a tour of the best preserved 19th century flour mill in Victoria and learn more about its history. The mill is still in working order and in its original setting.  FREE
	Easy

	28th Sept
	Mid-week walk
	Whroo forest

Contact:  Richard Dickins  58 285267
	?

	8-9 Oct
	walks
	Federation Walks Weekend in the Grampians & nearby areas hosted by the Wimmera Bushwalking Club.  This is a Bushwalking Victoria (BWV) event.  See http://www.fedwalks.org.au 
	various

	15 Oct

Sat
	Canoe/ Kayak
	Kayak at Gunbower Island. Moderate level of fitness required and some kayak experience necessary. Meet at 8am, back around 6pm. Kayaks and lifejackets provided. Please contact Rach on 0400238276 to book in.
	Medium

	25 Oct
	Club meeting
	6pm BBQ at SAC shed?
	social

	26th Oct
	Mid-week walk
	Strathbogies; Shean’s Creek?

	?

	19-20 Nov
	Camp
	Mt Buffalo camp to celebrate SAC's (slightly overdue) 30th/40th year. Walks will be offered or you can just relax around the camp ground.
Contact: ???  book a site via parkweb.vic.gov.au 
	various

	23rd Nov
	Mid-week walk
	Barmah forest
	Easy

	26 Nov

Sat
	Canoe/ Kayak
	Kayak trip on the Murray River from Thistle bend to Barmah town. 4.5 hour paddle plus breaks along the way, enjoying the diverse birdlife along the river. Moderate level of fitness required and some kayak experience necessary. Kayaks and lifejackets provided. Meet at 8:30am and back at 6:30pm. Please contact Rach on 0400238276 to book in.
	Medium


PLEASE RING THE TRIP LEADER TO MAKE SURE IT IS WITHIN YOUR CAPABILITY AND CONFIRM THAT IT IS GOING AHEAD.
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Benalla Bushwalking Club  http://benallabushwalkingclub.org.au/
Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  www.wangarattaoutandabout.org.au/ 
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - www.gobush.org.au/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  
and more can be found at www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

 Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , under Members > Forms
Emergency Contact Procedures

All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.
Travel Cost Reimbursement

Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.
Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage at 5-3-2014 (from www.bushwalkingaustralia.org.au )
Bushwalking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training and other related instructions.

Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Water Skiing, overseas trips (except NZ) and any activities not listed above.
Trip Reports

Dookie Hills Mid-week Walk  22 June 2016

Our Mid Week Walk this month should possibly have loosely been called the “Two Peaks Walk”. A group of 10 of us assembled at the Tallis Winery entrance on what could only be described as bitingly cold windy day. Fortunately the heavy rain of the previous day held off and nature treated us to almost perfect walking conditions, except for the Antarctic type winds. We welcomed two new walkers to our group, Patricia and Dallas. The plan for the day was to walk to the pinnacle overlooking Tallis Winery & Dookie hills and then to the summit of Mount Major from its southern side.

We normally have a coffee prior to commencing walking, but the cold wind prevented that and we immediately headed off following the “The Rock Correa Interpretive Walking Track at Tallis” up the rocky slope to the pinnacle at the top. The 360 degree views from the top were extraordinary and on a good day it is said you can see up to 100 kilometres. The cloud cover over the distant mountains prevented that on this occasion. Following a series of photos being taken, we then descended to the warmth of Tallis Winery Cellar Door where we all participated in coffee and cakes & I believe a wine tasting or two. The views of the surrounding countryside from our tables in the winery were most spectacular. A lovely spot for a day out.
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We then drove to the start of the Mount Major walk where we left our cars at the gate and ascended the mountain along the formed road past the TV transmission towers to a relatively sheltered grassy spot for lunch. After a quick lunch we descended back to the cars cross country which was at times was quite steep and slippery requiring care. We arrived safely back at the cars. Total distance for the day was about 9 kilometres. Thanks again to Dianne for coordinating a very enjoyable day.

By Richard Graves, photos by Marg Clarke
Winter Warmer (W)railway Walk  10 July 2016

After a car shuffle, 27 SAC members and friends began our walk from Dhurringile Rd Tatura to the Junction Hotel in Toolamba for lunch. We followed the railway line the whole way through farmland and remnants of native vegetation. There was plenty of chatter along the way and the 10 km seemed to pass in no time at all. Summer was busy collecting huge old nails and other bits of railway detritus along the way. This quickly made her bag extremely heavy, such that several deposits of iron had to be left at road junctions along the way to be retrieved later. We look forward to one day seeing the finished sculpture! The cows, horses, donkeys and goats in paddocks beside the line took a great interest in our passing; racing around excitedly. 
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Greg and I had left one of our cars at the Pogue Rd intersection (about half way) containing morning tea, homemade cake and biscuits (lovingly made by Greg and Lizzy), which seemed to be heartily enjoyed by all in the cool but fine conditions. The pub was reached in just under 3 hours, then lunch took nearly as long, but a good catch up was had by all. Thanks to everyone who came along and made this such a lovely social event. We look forward to seeing you on future adventures.

By Jill and Greg
Mid-Week Walk on Baddaginnie Run  27 July 2016
Our midweek walk on Wednesday 27th July was to “Baddaginnie Run’, the Warrenbayne property of Winsome McCaughey and Snow Barlow.

The night before and early that morning, we were checking the rain radar and weather forecast as the very cold winds and rainy days that we had been having seemed sure to continue for our trip up into the South-Eastern Strathbogies. So we were surprised and pleased to see 19 walkers assemble for the walk, despite the likely weather.... One of our best roll ups ever.

Unfortunately, Winsome had let us know that her plans had changed and she was unable to join us for the walk over their property, but that she was happy for us to make our own way over the planned route.

We assembled at the central farm yard and had morning tea, when a neighbour appeared on his four wheel motorbike. He had been looking for a couple of escaped cows who had got through fences flattened by fallen trees due to the recent windy weather. He asked us to keep an eye out for them as we walked.

It was certainly wet underfoot, but the weather was calm and the rain held off, so we enjoyed the walk around the property boundary and up to the high country where we could see quite a way to the Southern ranges.  

We disturbed several groups of kangaroos as we walked and saw many small birds, including red browed finches, grey shrike thrushes, thorn bills and a scarlet robin. Just before we stopped for lunch we saw a juvenile wedge tail eagle climbing its way out of the valley below us. Round and round it went – not much assistance for it from any warm updraft today.

After lunch we returned to the lower country near the farm yard, making our way beside the fast flowing creek, before we crossed some very wet country; if our feet weren’t wet before, most were after that section.  In the high country we had noticed the biological control of the few Paterson’s Curse plants restricting their growth; while down on the low ground it was observable that the abundance of clovers held the promise of a very productive pasture once the Spring months arrived.

Congratulations to Winsome and Snow for the work they are doing to manage the property in a sustainable way, with emphasis on biodiversity, conservation plantings and regeneration of the bush.

Thanks to Dianne for her planning of the day’s walk, and thanks to Winsome and Snow for letting us walk in their beautiful country. We spotted many interesting things, but no sign of those two cows.

By Howard Hanna
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Thanks to all newsletter contributors for their articles and great photos.

The next newsletter will be out in October, but feel free to submit items at any time.

Mt Samaria walk   30 July 2016

It was a damp morning on Saturday July 30th when seven Adventure Club members set off for Mt Samaria and it remained cloudy and damp all day. We had little actual rain but were all quite soggy after a day spent in foggy, cloudy air. 

The clay road into the National Park seemed a little treacherous so we  parked the two cars and Steve’s bike rather then driving further in as initially planned. We  began our hike at the corner of Williams Road, walking at a steady warming pace up the gravel road and climbing 500 or so metres across 6kms. The single hairpin bend exposed us to some chilling winds but the expected view of Lake Nillahcootie was unfortunately shrouded by the previously mentioned cloud/fog. We encountered some wildlife - deer, wombats and kangaroos. After a lunch break where no one was keen to linger for long, we left the road and walked up the access track to the summit of Mt Samaria. Again the view eluded us!

It was at this point that the real adventure began. The access track is terribly overgrown and the hiking paths are even worse. They are begging for some maintenance. The limited signage at the summit was inconclusive so we headed down the clearest path which we thought was the link path back to the road. It was not. We followed the ridge but it gradually became obvious that we were not on the link track. With the aid of Lyn’s GPS and ordinance maps we ascertained that we were approximately 180 degrees wrong. The good news was that this new route took us back reasonably close to the cars and, in fact, shortened the whole hike by a km or two. 

There were a few dubious moments early on the descent where the track was vague and the scrub pretty thick and wet (from the fog). At the lower levels on the ridge it opened up to very easy hiking. The final frontier was crossing the creek at the bottom. For most this involved a literal leap of faith. 

Everyone had a very enjoyable time. A big thanks to Rachel for heading up another fun day. 

By Richard Speedy
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	2016/2017 COMMITTEE ELECTIONS

 New And Enthusiastic Volunteers Needed


Shepparton Adventure Club committee elections will be held during the Annual General Meeting at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton on Tuesday 23rd August 2016.

All positions will be declared vacant and new volunteers are eagerly sought. Please consider offering your services to keep our club going for the benefit of our members. 

Elected positions are: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and up to 6 ordinary members consisting of Newsletter Editor, Equipment Officer, Publicity Officer, Mid-week Walk Co-ordinator, Calendar Co-ordinator and Web Master. 
Our committee meetings are light hearted and good fun and believe it or not it makes for a good night out. Join the committee to find out why.

Nominations should be made on the form below and submitted to the committee at least 1 day before the AGM.

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB COMMITTEE 2016/2017
NOMINATION FORM

I _______________________________________________________________________

wish to nominate ___________________________________________________________

for the position of ___________________________________________________________

for the 2016/2017  year.

I hereby accept the nomination (nominees signature) ……………………………………………

Signed by the Nominator ……………………………………………………………………………

MEMBERSHIP FORM

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002076S
Membership Fees for the 2016-17 year are due on 1st JULY 2016.

Please return this form with your payment to:
  The Treasurer, Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. PO Box 264, Shepparton. Vic 3632
Please list name of each person and circle their age group  (Insurance underwriting categories)

Name
_________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
 _________________________________________    U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
_________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Address:
__________________________________________________________________



__________________________________________________________________

Phone:     BH _____________________________
   AH ________________________________
Mobile _______________________   Email Address: ___________________________________

Single Club Membership


$35
________
Family Club Membership

$60 
________
Concession (Single Membership)*
$30
________
Concession (Family Membership)*
$45
________
*Concession applies to Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders
TOTAL $
_________
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RISK - ALL Adults must sign
I acknowledge that when I am participating in any activity of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc, I am doing so as a volunteer in all aspects and as such I accept all responsibility for loss of property or bodily injury to me however it may occur.

I acknowledge that my participation in this activity may expose me to hazards and risks that could lead to injury, illness or death or to loss of or damage to my property. In particular when participating in abseiling, caving or above the snowline activities I am aware that these activities expose me to additional hazards and risks.

I will make all reasonable effort to avoid or minimise these risks by :

· only participating in activities within my capabilities,

· carrying food, water and equipment appropriate for the activity, and

· advising the leader if I am taking any medication or have any physical or other limitation that might affect my participation in the activity.

I acknowledge that the payment of my (renewal) subscription will be deemed as full acceptance and understanding of the above.
I agree to be bound by the rules of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. (which are available from the secretary).

Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………
Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………



SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB inc. A0002706S





NEWSLETTER   August-September 2016








Next club meeting Tuesday 23 August 2016 - AGM


7.30pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton


Jill & Greg with talk & photos on Walking in Kakadu


Dinner beforehand from 6pm at Vic Hotel
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PO Box 1007 Templestowe Vic. 3106 


Phone: (03) 8846 4131 
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Payment options (please circle):





1. Mail cheque or Money Order to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632





2. Direct deposit to Bendigo Bank


BSB 633 000


Account No. 129 076 972


Please add your name as the reference and post the signed membership renewal form back.
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